

REPORT TO COUNCIL.

IOSC MEETING OF 14 SEPTEMBER 2006.

The item, Carlisle Renaissance NWDA Funding Application for 2006/07, was withdrawn and referred back to the O+S Management Committee to determine how it was to be scrutinised. We await the outcome of this.

In the Corporate Performance Monitoring Report we discussed the choice of benchmarking against other authorities and also questioned the basis for predicting full year’s figures, especially in areas subject to seasonal variation such as tourism. 

The Director of Community Services had been asked to report on the Council’s Car Parking strategy. The Committee is looking for more involvement in this subject against the background of concessionary fares, Park and Ride etc linked to the Renaissance Movement Strategy. We welcome the Director of Community Services’s offer to invite a representative from the County Council to a future meeting to discuss progress on the Local Transport Plan 2.  This would enable the Committee to make a sensible contribution to this important issue.   

We acknowledged the success of the Integrated Service Delivery scheme and have asked the Executive to explore the possibility of extending it to other areas.

The Environmental Performance of the Council is championed by the Chief Executive and the Director of Community Services. We look forward to the report of the working group.

The Committee raised issues in the Director of Community Services’s report on “Making Space for Water” based on the work of an inter agency working group. The group involved in this meets quarterly, and this should allow regular reports to the Committee on this subject. The proposals of the Executive on this subject were endorsed.

We had a long discussion on the Renaissance Initiative following a presentation by the Director of Carlisle Renaissance. Members raised issues such as flooding, car parking, financing of the schemes and comments on the complexity of the proposals. There was comment that the proposals to establish an office market in the city centre will have to compete with the office facilities which are being developed at Kingmoor Park. The main concern here is the timetable for the Renaissance and the involvement of the O+S Committees.  The Director was asked to come back to the Committee with a development timetable and a detailed plan of how it is to be scrutinised. 

Local Area Agreement for Cumbria is aimed at improving the effectiveness of Local Authorities through collaborative agreements, with stakeholders identifying a range of outcomes in the 5 thematic blocks including. 

Safer and stronger communities, 

Children and Young People.

Healthy Communities and Older people.

Economic development.

Liveability

The Director of Legal and Democratic Services and the LSP Manager, explained the background. An agreement between the County Council on behalf of the stakeholders and the GONW is to be signed off in February2007.  The Committee welcomed the opportunity of an explanation of this complex subject and looked forward to further involvement once it is developed and its implications better understood.  I feel that we have some way to go on this.

Councillor Trevor Allison.

Chair

Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee
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